As we continue to monitor the COVID-19 situation, we are aware that many of you are facing all
kinds of unexpected challenges, from school closures, to work shutdowns, and beyond. This is
certainly an unprecedented time and it requires wisdom, discernment, and ingenuity. We have
closed camp for the months of March and April, but at this point, we are choosing to
remain open in the month of May, which means trips are projected to proceed as usual.
However, given that the situation is still very fluid, we want you to be aware that that decision is
subject to change. We will make the official call (and let you know via email or phone call)
by April 10th. Given that there are still many unknowns, we want to offer our guests as much
flexibility as we can. Along that vein, we have several options for you, in terms of how your
group may want to proceed moving forward:
1. Option #1: Reschedule your trip for Summer 2020--Trips choosing this option will be
at our other campsite (The Cove), which is still a riverfront property, so you won’t
experience any change in trip quality; just know that camp will look different than the one
you’re used to if you’ve visited with us before. Depending on how things develop with the
containment of the Coronavirus, this is also subject to change, but we are prayerfully
optimistic that things will have improved enough to still run our summer program as
usual.
2. Option #2: Roll your trip over to Spring 2021--Help out Rock-N-Water by electing to
roll your 2020 deposit over to a 2021 trip. Schools that choose to do this will be given
priority; we just need your 1st and 2nd choice 2021 trip dates by April 15th. Your deposit
will already be accounted for, and you’ll have the peace of mind that all the initial
logistics are handled, plus your trip will already be on the calendar. This option also
helps us to mitigate the costs of closing for March and April. This may be the best option
for schools forced to cancel their trips on account of closures.

3. Option #3: We can refund your deposit--Times are uncertain--we get it. If you don’t
feel that you are in a place to confidently commit to a 2021 trip and find yourselves either
unwilling or unable to attend this year, we apologize. Obviously, none of us could have
seen this coming. In good faith, we are going to suspend our normal policy of
withholding non-refundable deposits as an exception for your trips.
Whatever your decision, know that we understand. We are praying God’s comfort and peace for
all of you, and hoping that this whole situation teaches us how to lean into the Lord more and
trust Him for wisdom, protection, and guidance. Our lines are open. Please don’t hesitate to
contact us with any questions, or just to say hello. We’d love to hear from you: (530) 621-3918
or fun@rocknwater.com

